

RACINE FIRE DEPARTMENT Chief's Office: 262-635-7911

August 28, 2006

Honorable Mayor and Common Council

Dear Honorable Mayor and Common Council:

I would like to request permission to accept the Homeland Security/Mutual Aid Interoperability OJA Grant HS-05-IC-0399 dated August 18, 2006. I am also requesting permission for the Mayor and City Clerk to be authorized to sign on behalf of the City for the grant. This grant will provide funding to reprogram radios in the police and fire department with SIEC interoperability frequencies, and to purchase new radio equipment replacing outdated equipment. Total for the grant is \$97,290 after applying the local match. Grant Control Number 2006-25.

Sincerely,

Chief Steve Hansen Racine Fire Department

SH/aj

810 Eighth Street, Racine, WI 53403 Non-Emergency: 262-635-7900 Fire Prevention Bureau: 262-635-7915 Fax: 262-635-7864 Training Division: 262-635-7918